WINKLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 23rd November 2005 7.30pm in Winkleigh Community Centre
Present:
Cllrs King, Leahy, Bowers, Stutt, J.Turner, Hodgson, Griffiths,



& de Louvois

Apologies:
Cllrs Camilleri, N.Turner & Cowle

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th October 2005 were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

1.11.05 Reports

DAPC:  Cllr J.Turner reported that the DAPC are warning all Council to check the preparedness of their emergency plans for the expected severe winter forecasts.

TDC Planning: Cllr Bowers addressed Cllrs advising of some amendments to planning approval for WINK4. Cllr Bowers stated that TDC have placed a condition on approval that no development shall commence until such a time as the sewerage infrastructure improvements have taken place. Cllr Bowers also raised concerns regarding the design and Policy DVT 6 “Local Distinctiveness” stating that the development is considered appropriate to Devon but not necessarily Winkleigh (as indicated in TDC’s report). The Chairman instructed the Clerk to request a copy of TDC’s Policy on Local Distinctiveness.

License: The Clerk advised Cllrs that an application had been received for the renewal of the Public Entertainment License held by The Hayloft Club, Four Seasons Village. Cllrs had no objections to the application.

Police: The report from WPC Sally Middleton was read to Cllrs. Cllrs were also advised that she will be attending the February Parish Council meeting and that there is a Police Authority Liaison meeting on 7th December at South Molton. The Chairman advised that he has been in communication with Sally Middleton regarding anti-social behaviour and that this issue is ongoing.

Environment Agency: The Chairman advised that he had received a copy of a letter from the Environment Agency to Kingsley Plastics following the bonfire night event on 5th November. The letter was read out in full to Cllrs.

2.11.05

An invitation had been issued to Redrow Homes to attend the meeting to discuss with Councillors their planning application. Unfortunately Redrow Homes had sent their apologies but stated that they would arrange a future date to meet with the Parish Council.

Public  Period

3.11.05
PLANNING

A)Returned from TDC

a) 1/1306/2005/LBC: Repair and strengthening of roof truss. Renew ceiling, Kings Arms, Fore Street, Winkleigh :  GRANTED

B) New Applications

a) 1/2023/2005/ADV: Residential site signboard, Land at junction of Exeter Road & B3129 Winkleigh : A letter of objection was read out. Cllr Bowers advised that she had spoken to Mr Bines the planning officer who had informed her that the application could only be refused on specific issues and also that Highways had recommended refusal on safety grounds. Cllr Hodgson said he felt that the boards were excessive and impede visual splay. Following discussions it was proposed “that the application be REFUSED on the grounds of safety and obtrusiveness and further that the existing signs be removed”- All in favour 

b) 1/1985/2005/FUL: Alterations and extension to dwelling to provide self contained annexe with garage, 1 Western Bungalows, Winkleigh: APPROVED: all in favour.

c) 1/2173/2005/FUL: Erection of a two storey building to provide a pre-school with associated landscaping and parking, Winkleigh Primary School, Farmer Frank’s Lane, Winkleigh  : Cllr King proposed that the Parish Council fully support the Pre-School and primary school and APPROVE the application : All in favour

4.11.05
MATTERS ARISING
A) Parish Council Procedure  

Cllr King addressed the Parish Council stating that she and the Chairman had had two meetings to discuss where progress can be made. Cllrs had all received a document detailing the outstanding work requirements of the Parish Council and a priority list. Cllrs were requested to complete the form identifying their priority issues for further discussions and planning to take place at the January meeting.

Cllrs were requested to return the forms to Cllr King as a matter of urgency.

B) The Entrance to Broadwoodkelley 

The Clerk reminded Cllrs of last months request made to organise the planting of flowers at the entrance to Broadwoodkelley. Cllrs were advised that a license is required from Highways before permission would be given by DCC. It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson that the Parish Council request a license to proceed with this matter – 2nd Cllr King : All in favour.

C) Bus Shelter 

Cllr J Turner gave an update following his agreement at the last Parish Council meeting to make further enquiries into Kingsley Plastics’ offer of a replacement bus shelter on the A3124. Cllrs were advised that Cllrs Turner and Hodgson had met with Kingsley Plastics and agreed an appropriate size and design shelter which Kingsley Plastics would provide and deliver to site free of charge. 

The Chairman queried statements made at a previous meeting where it was suggested that this offer was made in connection to a funding request by the Parish Council towards the pre-school. Cllr Turner responded that TDC had not upheld the Parish Council’s request to place a condition of approval on a donation towards Winkleigh Pre-school but that Mr Bennyworth of Kingsley Plastics had approached the Parish Council offering a new shelter as an alternative. Cllr J Turner stated that there were no conditions to Kingsley’s offer and that he had clearly stated to Mr Bennyworth that the Parish Council was not in a position to give further funds to the pre-school at this time. 

Cllr J Turner proposed “that Winkleigh Parish Council approve the replacement of the existing damaged shelter on the A3124 with the approved design and sized structure as agreed with Kingsley Plastics and that a letter of thanks be sent to Mr Bennyworth stating that the Parish Council understand that there are no conditions attached to the offer – 2nd Cllr Hodgson: All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

5.11.05 
NEW BUSINESS

A) DCC Footpath diversion proposal 

The Clerk advised Cllrs of  DCC’s proposal to divert Footpath No 14 Winkleigh. Cllr Hodgson stated that he would abstain from all discussions and voting on this matter. Cllr de Louvois addressed the Parish Council and discussed his personal response to the application detailing his objections advising that the landowner has actively discouraged the use of the existing public right of way. Cllr de Louvois also referred to a response document he had submitted as a draft response by the Parish Council for Cllrs to discuss. The history behind Cllr de Louvois statement that the landowner was actively discouraging the use of the footpath was stated. 

Following discussions it was proposed that “Cllr de Louvois draft response be ratified by the Parish Council and forwarded to DCC as the Parish Council’s formal response stating that the Parish Council is generally very sympathetic towards sensible applications to divert footpaths away from residential properties but unfortunately in this case the Parish Council are concerned about the landowners attitude relating to public footpaths and object to the proposal” - 2nd Cllr Bowers: voting 6 for, 0 against, 1 abstention (Cllr Hodgson)

B) TDC Wheelie Bins 

District Cllr Cowle was expected to speak on this issue but unfortunately was unable to attend the meeting. Cllr J Turner spoke in Cllr Cowle’s absence advising that a number of residents in the Parish had not received their wheelie bins and following investigation it had become apparent that the collection vehicle is too large to negotiate the narrower roads and streets of the Parish. It was stated that residents need to agree a collection point. 

Cllr Bowers queried which roads were affected and offered to put notices up advising residents to contact TDC to resolve the issue. It was also suggested that a letter/note be put in Distinctly Winkleigh.   

6.11.05  Late Items at the Chairman’s discretion

1. Chimney at Cemetery Bungalow

Cllr King advised that she had been approached by the tenants mother who had informed her that smoke from the living room fire is escaping into the dining room. The chimney sweep had advised the tenant not to light the fire. Cllr King stated that she felt this issue must be addressed as soon as possible and informed Cllrs that she was had been advised to appoint a general builder to look at the chimney and proceed from there once more details of the problem and solution are available. It was proposed by Cllr King “that a builder inspect the chimney as a matter if urgency and inform the Parish Council of the outcome as soon as possible – 2nd Cllr J Turner: all in favour.

2. Septic Tank at Cemetery Bungalow

Cllr Hodgson advised Cllrs that he had visited the cemetery to inspect the tree already identified as needing attention. During the visit access to the septic tank was necessary and on raising the lid the tank was found to be full to the top. It was the tenants responsibility to maintain the sewer system on an annual basis but stated that he believed it was the responsibility of Winkleigh Parish Council to provide an incoming tenant with a clear system. Cllr Hodgson proposed “that Winkleigh Parish Council engage the services of a contractor to empty the tank and clear all associated foul water drains - 2nd Cllr J.Turner: All in favour
3. Spruce Tree in cemetery garden grounds

Cllr Hodgson advised that the large spruce tree is growing close to both the bungalow and the septic tank. Whilst there is no sign of any damage to either of theses at the moment the tree will continue to grow to a considerable size with the potential to cause problems. Cllr Hodgson proposed “that Winkleigh Parish Council remove the tree by: a) Cllr Hodgson manually cutting off the branches using a long handled pruning saw with others to assist with branch removal.


b) Winkleigh Parish Council engage a suitable person to fell the trunk and remove the timber “ – 2nd Cllr J.Turner : All in favour.

Cllr Turner suggested that TDC are contacted to check that the tree can legally be removed.

4. Biomass

Cllr Bowers stated that as the Parish Council would not have a scheduled meeting for two months and that the biomass application would continue to move through the planning process she felt the Parish Council should be lobbying TDC Cllrs.  Cllr Bowers proposed “that Winkleigh Parish Council agree in principal to lobbying of TDC Planning Committee when the Officers recommendations & report have been published “- 2nd Cllr Leahy : All in favour. Cllr Bowers agreed to monitor the publication of the Officers report.

Cllr King said that she agreed with the proposal but stated that should an emergency meeting need to be called it should be on this issue only. The Chairman asked that should an emergency meeting be needed to agree the system of lobbying that Cllr Bowers provide a draft of a brief opening letter to accompany the Parish Council’s formal response.

5. Air Raid Shelter

Cllr Hodgson gave a brief history on this issue which is on the list of outstanding work for the Parish Council. Cllr Hodgson advised that the Parish Council had previously passed a resolution to try to gain listing status on the old Air raid shelter at the Cemetery to ensure its preservation for future generations. Cllr Hodgson proposed “that the photographs with location plan and background information be sent to English Heritage for their comments and views on Winkleigh Parish Council’s resolution” – 2nd Cllr J.Turner : voting 6 for, 0 against, 1 abstention (Cllr de Louvois).

7.11.05  
FINANCE

A) Parish Precept

Cllrs discussed the annual Parish Precept request for the financial year 2006/7  at length.

It was proposed by Cllr de Louvois that the Parish Council set a precept of £11,000 for the financial Year 2006/7 – 2nd Cllr King : All in favour: MOTION CARRIED

Cllr King suggested that a notice be put in Distinctly Winkleigh explaining the increase and the percentage of the Council Tax that the precept represents.

B) Receipts and payments

Payments made:

P.deLouvois (Cllrs mileage claim)



£ 21.82  cheque 1104

Winkleigh Community Centre (Hire)



£ 20.00               1105

TDC (Election poll cards)




£463.00              1106

N.Bullen (Clerks salary x 2 plus expenses nov)

£668.01              1107

DAPC (1x Cllr Training course)



£ 25.00               1108

Community Centre (Hire)




£  5.00                1109

It was proposed by Cllr King and seconded by Cllr J Turner that the cheques 1104-1109 be authorised for payment: All in favour: MOTION CARRIED

8.11.05. LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE.

There were a number of magazines and circulars for Cllrs to examine.

There being no further matters to discuss the meeting as declared closed at 9.25pm
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